Feedback from family of a client in SIL

I am responding, on behalf of my brother and myself, to the NDIS 'Consultation Paper: An Ordinary Life at Home.'
 My brother is currently a resident in a group home with AFFORD, moving into this home (purpose built by AFFORD) a few years ago from a disability property also run by AFFORD.

 As AFFORD is a Service Provider for NDIS, my personal interaction with NDIA has been minimal. Having said that, we have always had a Client Support Officer, who would contact us at   least yearly to ensure all was going well with my brother's care and if any concerns. AFFORD have continuously kept us up to date on my brother's care plan and discussed any changes   that may need to be made or considered. 

 Reading through the paper, I understand and, in some cases, support the approach you are suggesting. However, while this may have been an option for my brother 20 or 30 years ago,  as a man now in his sixties, requiring full time care, the current living arrangement he is enjoying at the AFFORD group home appears to work very well. The ILO strategy would not be a   suitable option. His needs are taken into consideration and discussed as required. His co-residents are people he knows and is familiar with and being a sociable person, he enjoys   having them and staff around. They are involved in a lot of activities, go to Day Programmes, help with the shopping and cooking, have fun days and dress ups...you only have to look at Facebook to see the great time they enjoy!  He enjoys the group environment.

 As my brother now requires help with his personal care, some activities and medical requirements, it is very comforting for his family to know he is being cared for 24 hours
